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Councillor Tod introduced the report and outlined the priorities within the Council 
Plan 2025 – 2030.  
 
At the invitation of the Leader, Councillors Lee and Horrill addressed Cabinet as 
summarised briefly below. 
 

Councillor Lee 
Councillor Lee raised a number of detailed points and suggestions in relation to 
the proposed plan, as well as its future implementation and performance 
monitoring.  He queried when the results of the residents’ survey would be 
available to all councillors. 
 
Councillor Horrill 
Councillor Horrill thanked Cabinet for consulting on the draft plan with a wide 
range of committees and partners. She also requested the full results of the 
residents’ survey be made available to councillors.  She made a number of 
other points, typographical updates and suggestions in relation to the plan itself.  
 

Councillor Tod and other Cabinet members responded to the comments made, 
including emphasising that the Plan was a strategic level document rather than a 
detailed delivery plan.  
 
It was proposed that the Leader be granted delegated authority to make any 
necessary minor amendments to the Plan prior to consideration by Council.  This 
was agreed as set out in the second resolution below. 
 
Cabinet agreed to the following for the reasons set out in the report and outlined 
above. 
 

RECOMMENDED (TO COUNCIL): 
 

1. That the adoption of the Council Plan 2025 -2030 be 
recommended to Full Council with effect from 1 April 2025. 

 
RESOLVED: 
 

2. That authority be delegated to the Leader, in consultation with 
the Chief Executive, to make any necessary minor amendments and 
typographical corrections to the Plan prior to consideration at Council. 

 


